The Boom A Rang ATV Club
Meeting Minutes—May 25, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Steve Wulgaert on Wednesday, May 25, 2022, at the Boom Bay Bar & Grill @ 6:03 p.m. 

Minutes of the April 27, 2022, meeting was approved as distributed electronically. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented and approved. Current monthly balance is $6,828.79. There is a bill pending for the can koozies in the amount of $292.76. 

Note: each paid membership will receive 2 can koozies which you need to pick up at either a meeting or one of our rides. Additional koozies can be purchased for $1.50.

Six new members have joined the club, two new members were in attendance, Roger and Kathie Kerkoff. 

Poker Run. May 21, 2022. 64 cards were submitted compared to 30 in 2021.  $1280 total revenue. The club netted $740 after $100 was donated back to the club. Cash prizes were awarded to the first and second places. Very positive comments about: 1: the ride, 2: the participation 3: as well building our club name where new members signed up on the day of the poker run.  Steve Wulgaert and Dave Voss did a great job w/ the card and managing the process. Positive feedback about the other prizes as well ($25 gift certificates, can koozies, etc). Moving the date from September (the 2021 timeframe) to May was a good decision. One improvement we will make for next year is to communicate on the cards that payment is to be made only when the completed cards are turned in, and not at the time they first get them.

Club ride: Sunday, June 12 departing at noon from the Boom to the Eureka Vodka Distillery. Club members are asked to RSVP to Steve to help get a head count as we will be stopping at Woodeyes in Winneconne for a meal for members who would like to do so. 

New Club Ride Dates:  save the dates:  Sunday, July 17 where we will travel to New London and Sunday, & August 28—departing at noon. 

Members were encouraged to arrange impromptu rides.  Communicate directly via email to the members or send an email to Steve and he will share your ride info w/ the members.  

Steve reported that we have not made the purchase of three radios for use during the rides. One for the leader of the ride, one for the middle and for the last rider—all focused on communicating any developments and for safety. Steve B offered to pay for the 3 radios that should be in the $100+ range per radio. 

Our next meeting will be at 6 PM on Monday, June 27, 2022. (Remember: all future meetings will take place on Mondays)

Meeting adjourned @ 6:45 PM. 

Mike Weller
Club Secretary. 
5.26.22 


